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This week in the Principal’s Report the   

following topics are covered: 

*  Events in Turkey & Syria 

*  For Parents—What to expect at school 

* Transition Tips 

* Parent Communication  

* Punctuality 

* School Uniform 

* School Council Elections 

* Class Information  Afternoons 

* Staff Car Park / Dropping off 

* Swimming Program 

* Breakfast Club 

* Anaphylaxis 

* Contact Information 

* Accidents & Accident Cover 

* Privacy Info. For Parents/Carers 

Diary Dates 

Information Afternoons                            

Year 3-6 Monday 13th Feb 4:30-5:30pm 

Prep –2  Tuesday 14th Feb 4:30-5:30pm 

School Council Meeting-Mon 13th Feb 7pm 

Swimming 7 day program                    

Years 3/4 starts Monday 20th Feb         

Years 1/2 starts Thurs 2nd Mar 

STUDENT FREE DAY - (no school)             

Staff PD– Berry St. - MONDAY 27TH FEB 

LABOUR DAY PUBLIC HOLIDAY - 13th Mar 

NAPLAN-Yrs 3 + 5 - Wed 15th - Fri 17th Mar  

Year 5/6 Merricks Camp                                  

Wed 22nd Mar - Fri 24th Mar 

SCHOOL PHOTO DAY - Wed 29th Mar 

Last Day Term 1 - Thurs 6th April            

Early finish at 2:30pm 

Principal’s Report -  Maria Shearn 

Department of Education and Early Childhood Development 

9th Feb 2023          Term 1 / Week 2, Issue 1 

Bignell Road 
East Bentleigh 3165 

Phone: 9570 3525  
Email: east.bentleigh.ps@education.vic.gov.au 

SCHOOL VISION:  

East Bentleigh Primary School provides a rich, inviting,  child-focused                 

environment ensuring that all students feel safe and stimulated. Our students are 

able to achieve their full academic, creative and social potential, equipped for the 

challenges of lifelong learning. Students develop into healthy and confident       

individuals, actively contributing to the world in which they live. 

Hello everyone, 

During this week and next your child’s teacher will be discussing the value of 

‘optimism’ in class as part of our social/emotional learning program.               

I encourage parents to have follow up conversations with their children at 

home about this, perhaps pointing out examples where they have      

demonstrated optimism in their lives. Educational research is very clear on 

the value of a strong partnership between school and home. 

Optimism is not “always seeing the positive”.  Instead, an optimist holds two 

important beliefs: 

* Problems are temporary 

* My actions can lessen/change/mitigate my problems. 

Optimists see opportunities. Optimists have a strong basis for contentment 

and happiness. 

Please see later in this newsletter for more information from Lee Jellis our 

Wellbeing coordinator. 

 

Events in Turkyie and Syria 

Having said all of the above, it was with a very heavy heart and some tears 

that I watched the vision on the ABC last night of the unfolding horror of the 

devastation wrought by the natural disaster in Turkyie and Syria. As I tried to 

process the awful images and words describing the enormity of the disaster, 

my mind went immediately to our children and how the news will affect 

them. Below you will find 2 separate resources that you may find helpful in 

speaking to your children should questions arise at home. I hope that you 

may find them useful. My heartfelt condolences to any of our families who 

may have extended family affected by this tragedy. 

https://www.aacap.org/App_Themes/AACAP/docs/resource_centers/

disaster/

disaster_resource_center_talking_to_children_about_natural_disasters.pdf 

https://www.worldvision.org/disaster-relief-news-stories/how-to-talk-to-your-

kids-about-disasters-in-the-news     
 

      Continued next page………….. 

 

 

At East Bentleigh Primary School we are committed to child safety.   

Reporting Student  

Absences 

 

 

 

Please remember to let the school know 

about any student absences by logging 

into COMPASS and entering an           

attendance note Thank you 

BREAKFAST CLUB  

8:15am-8:45am 

Children must arrive before 8:30am 

in order to be served                 

breakfast in time. 

There are some Grab ‘n Go items and 

fruit if students arrive after 8:30am 

Please email Christine if your child has any         

food allergies 

christine.kennedy@education.vic.gov.au 

Thank you 

East Bentleigh Primary School acknowledges Traditional Owners of Country throughout Australia and recognises the 
continuing connection to lands, waters and communities. We pay our respect to Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander 
cultures and to Elders both past and present. 

https://www.aacap.org/App_Themes/AACAP/docs/resource_centers/disaster/disaster_resource_center_talking_to_children_about_natural_disasters.pdf
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https://www.worldvision.org/disaster-relief-news-stories/how-to-talk-to-your-kids-about-disasters-in-the-news
https://www.worldvision.org/disaster-relief-news-stories/how-to-talk-to-your-kids-about-disasters-in-the-news
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For our parents - What to expect at school 

A range of information for parents is available on the department’s website at https://www.vic.gov.au/

education-information-parents. 

The information includes advice on the many varied components that make up our school environment  

at a system level, such as school policies, requirements and expectations, as well as support services  

available. For a list of topics, refer to Attending school and Building a positive relationship with your child's 

school. 

 

Transition tips  

Back to school is an exciting time for students and families. It can be a big step – particularly for those 

starting prep or moving to secondary school. 

For advice in multiple languages on how parents can help their child have a positive start to school, refer 

to Tips for starting school. 

 

Parent Communication  

For new parents to our school I will explain the difference between a bulletin and a newsletter.                   

A fortnightly newsletter is produced every alternate Thursday. This newsletter outlines past and future    

happenings in the school to keep parents informed as fully as possible about what is happening at our 

school. On alternate weeks a briefer news bulletin is distributed. (Any time bound important news will 

come to you via Compass/email, so please ensure that we have your current email address.) 

All these communications will include a term calendar which is updated regularly. To be waste-wise we 

make our newsletters/bulletins available electronically to our families, by sending a link via Compass/ 

email, to access them on our website each week. This method has the advantage of ensuring newsletters 

don’t get lost on the way home. A small number of paper copies of the newsletter will be available from 

the office. Please let us know if you wish to receive a ‘hard copy’.  

Reading our weekly communication will help to keep you informed and it will answer many of your      

questions. We are frequently phoned and asked questions that would not need to have been asked if the 

school’s communications had been read. It is a parental responsibility as a partner in your child’s            

education that you make yourself aware of what is going on by reading the newsletters. In our newsletters 

I frequently write about important things for parents to remember and / or make some requests for help. 

Much time and effort goes into the production of this communication tool so I urge you all to take full    

advantage of it. Should you have the need to contact me directly on any matter and you can’t make it 

into school, my email address is: Maria.Shearn@education.vic.gov.au.  

 

Punctuality  

How does being late for school impact on your child’s 

learning? Good punctuality and consistent attendance is 

essential for all children if they are to achieve their full  

potential academically and develop employment and 

life skills.  

Children arriving late to class often miss important learning 

opportunities as well as messages and information.       

Students who arrive late to lessons are likely to miss the 

teacher’s introduction when the aims of the lesson and 

learning objectives are explained and task instructions 

given. This hinders the child’s understanding of the lesson 

and affects progress.  

In all cases, a child arriving late interrupts the lesson, disrupting teaching and learning for all. Children’s 

class time at school is precious as I’m sure you will agree, so I urge you all to support our efforts to maintain 

punctuality at our school.  

Please understand if your child’s teacher can only have a brief chat to you in the morning as they         

welcome the children, as their first focus is to bring the class together. At recess and lunch break times the 

music will play at the 5 minute mark in order to ‘cue’ the children to make their way promptly to line. 

Check out the Parenting article further on in this newsletter to see a checklist on how you can help your 

child or children be on time. Your child’s future depends on you helping them to develop healthy lifelong 

habits.  

           

 

Continued next page…….. 
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School Uniform  

A reminder that all children are expected to attend school in correct school uniform on all days unless   

advised for a special event. A copy of our uniform policy is available on our website. From 2023 our       

uniform can be purchased directly from PSW situated at 1 Age St, Cheltenham.  Please don’t hesitate to 

speak to either Jane or Ann in the office on 9570 3525 should you have any questions. 

 

School Council Elections  

On Monday every school family will have received a Notice of Election and Call for Nominations’ letter via 

email regarding school council elections. We have 3 Parent member vacancies that we need to fill. All 

nominations need to be lodged at the school office by 4:00pm on Monday 13th  February. Nomination 

forms are available from the office. School Councillors currently play an important role in decision making 

and management of our school. They donate many hours to the sub committees of School Council;     

Finance, Education and Policy, Facilities, Communication, Fundraising, Publicity, Farmers’ Market and 

Grants. Councillors belong to at least one subcommittee; they also attend 8 school council meetings.  

 

Class Information Afternoons  

Class information afternoons have been scheduled for Week 3; specifically for Years 3-6 on Monday 13th 

February and Prep-Year 2 on Tuesday 14th February. Both sessions will begin at 4.30pm and will take place 

in your child’s classroom. At this meeting your child’s teacher will outline their plans for your child’s learning 

for this year and important school priorities. It will be lovely to be able to once again hold these in person. I 

ask that you please make this a priority, as teachers will outline more fully their plans and expectations for 

the year. 

 

Staff Car Park/ Dropping Children Off  

The second reminder is about dropping children off and / or picking children up out the front of the 

school. There are times and areas where you may park, and there are times and areas where you may 

not. If you need to stop even for only ten minutes, it is a good idea to park in one of the local side streets. 

People who do just stop and then move off again quickly use the specially marked ‘Kiss ‘n’ Go’ area 

which is just a 2 min drop off/pick up zone. Please do not use up these spaces if you must leave your car. 

For one thing you could be booked, for another it is not fair to those people who are in a hurry.  

If you use the Kiss and Go area to drop off your child, remember that you may not leave your car at any 

time and only be in the spot for 2 mins or less. 

Also please remember that the staff car park is for staff only - it is not a dropping off or picking up area 

and not a safe place for children to be in at any time. The only exception to this is the use of the two 

‘disabled’ car spaces which are required for our families with children with additional mobility needs. 

These are in daily use this year so please do not park in them at any time.  

 

Swimming Program 

Our Grade 3 and 4 students will participate in a 7 day intensive swimming program beginning on Feb 20th. 

A separate permission note with details has been handed out and the fee posted on Compass. 

 

Breakfast Club  

EBPS has once again partnered with DET and Foodbank to provide a breakfast service for our students. 

Breakfast Club is now operational daily starting at 8:15am and will be housed in the kitchenette area of 

the new PAC. Children must arrive before 8:30am in order to be served breakfast in time. There are some 

Grab ‘n Go items and fruit if students arrive after 8:30am. Please email Christine prior to attending - if your 

child has any food allergies. Email: christine.kennedy@education.vic.gov.au 

 

Anaphylaxis  

At our school we have a number of students who suffer from severe life-threatening nut allergies and    

allergies to specific foods. We ask that all parents refrain from sending any nuts or products with nuts to 

school as we are a NUT FREE ZONE. Parents will be notified by class teachers if there are children with     

severe food allergies in their child’s class. Please look out in our next newsletter for more detailed             

information about anaphylaxis.  

 

Contact Information  

Parents please let us know if any information about home phone numbers, work phone numbers or     

emergency contact numbers have changed. It can be very frustrating to try to contact parents or the 

person / people listed as the emergency contact/s when children are ill at school only to find the numbers 

we are ringing are no longer correct.      Continued next page…….. 
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Accidents and Accident Cover 

Children will always have accidents. As much as we try to prevent them, they are an unfortunate fact of 

life. It goes without saying that as parents you will be most concerned about your child/ren’s wellbeing 

and recovery. Whilst most medical costs are refundable by Medicare, it can come as a nasty shock when 

some bills arrive, that some expenses are not covered by Medicare or private medical insurance. For     

example, did you know that if an ambulance is called for your child, that you the parent must meet the 

considerable expense? Ambulance insurance is paid by many families as part of risk management for 

their families. Children’s Accident Insurance is also an attractive option for their families. With some of 

these schemes children are covered 24 hours per day anywhere in the world, not just while they are at 

school. The Department of Education does not hold accident insurance for school students. DE has        

provided the following information to share with our families: Student accident insurance policies are 

available from some commercial insurers. These cover a range of medical expenses not covered by    

Medicare or private health insurance. Whilst DE cannot advise you on whether to purchase a student    

accident policy or which policy to purchase, it is recommended that you seek assistance in this matter 

with your insurance broker or find a suitable personal accident insurer online. 

 

PRIVACY INFORMATION for parents and carers  

Our school collects, uses, discloses and stores student and parent personal information for standard school 

functions or where permitted by law, as stated in the Schools’ Privacy Policy. 

Please take time to read our school’s collection notice which is on our website., We ask parents to also 

review the guidance we provide on how we use [Microsoft 365/Google Workspace for Education] safely 

at the school and what parents can do to further protect their child’s information. If after reviewing the 

guidance, you have any questions or concerns regarding your child using [Microsoft 365/Google         

Workspace for Education], please contact the school. For more information about privacy, refer to: 

Schools’ Privacy Policy — information for parents. This information is also available in ten community        

languages. 

 

Thought Successful education is a collaboration between  

parents and teachers. 
 

Please see below: A ‘Friendly February’ calendar our Wellbeing                   

coordinator Lee Jellis sourced for us which has some great ideas on how     

we can be a good friend.                            

Until next time - Maria Shearn Principal   



Parent Information 

Literacy @ East Bentleigh PS 
 

VCOP in Grade 3 / 4 
To start the year, students in 3 / 4 mainstream have been revisiting the VCOP           

framework.  
 

Students explored different connectives, looking at the meaning of different connective 

words and when different connectives are used in compound sentences.  
 

As a class, we developed some sentence stems and practised using connectives to 

change the meaning of the sentence.  
 

Students then had a go at using a sentence stem and different connectives to develop 

interesting compound sentences.  
 

Have a look at some of the excellent work below. 
 

 

 
 

 
By Aaron Jones - 34J Classroom Teacher 
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Maths at EBPS 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

By Anna Pititto - 6A Classroom Teacher 



Wellbeing at EBPS 

Optimism at our School in Prep D 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

My class Prep Donna has given some thought to what makes them feel upbeat and happy. 

Children produced a drawing and verbally expressed what makes them feel so positive at school.  

Please find below a sample of the children’s work. 

 

 

Compiled by Donna on behalf of the Wellness Team 

Parent Information 
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Wellbeing - Whole School Values 
This week in classes across the school we are talking about optimism. 

 

What is optimism? 

Optimism is a sense of hopefulness and confidence about the future, or the success of something. It’s a feeling or belief that good 

things will happen in the future; that what you hope for will happen. 

Optimists believe that things will turn out well or that there is always hope for something good to happen.  

Optimists have a disposition or tendency to look on the brighter side of events or conditions and to expect the most favourable    

outcome.  

Martin Seligman, often called the father of positive psychology, describes optimism in the following terms. Optimism is not “always 

seeing the positive”.  Instead, an optimist holds two important beliefs: 

* Problems are temporary 

* My actions can lessen/change/mitigate my problems. 

Optimists see opportunities. Optimists have a strong basis for contentment and happiness. 

 

How optimistic are your kids?  

Choose a child (or yourself) and complete this Optimism Quiz.  

Does he or she usually:  

1. Take blame personally when things go wrong?                      Yes [0] No [2]  

2. Blow negative events out of proportion?                                                                                                         Yes [0] No [2]  

3. Take personal credit if things go well such as doing well in a test at school or winning a game.                  Yes [2] No [0]  

4. Believe that with hard work or better skills he or she can improve.                                                                 Yes [2] No [0]  

5. Usually looks on the bright side of any situation.                                                                                             Yes [2] No [0]  

6. Catastrophise things that go wrong at school or think bad events are force 10 large scale  

    mega disasters.                                                                                                                                                    Yes [0] No [2]  

7. Immediately jumps to the worst possible outcome if he or she is unsure of something.                                  Yes [0] No [2]  

8. Takes plenty of learning risks and is not held back by the possibility of failure.                                             Yes [2] No [0]  

Score: This child is:  

14 -16  A raving optimist  

10-12  A cautious optimist  

6-8 A hard-working optimist (i.e has to work hard at it)  

0-4 .  A struggling optimist 

(From Optimism - The Thriving Series, by Michael Grose) 

 

Even if you are not a natural optimist, you can take action to develop optimism. The following five ideas have been shown to support 

the development of an optimistic mind set. 

1. Exercise 

2. Meditation or mindfulness  

3. Performing intentional acts of kindness 

4. Naming gratitudes 

5. Journaling about a positive experience 

 

 

Have a wonderful week talking about optimism with your child/ren!! 

 

Lee Jellis - 5L Classroom Teacher and Wellbeing Coordinator 
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endorse the conduct or service and encourages parents to investigate the product or service as they would for any purchase they are contemplating.  Maria Shearn - Principal 


